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100% Clean Energy Standard 

Minnesota prides itself on its culture of outdoor recreation.  No matter the weather, we love to 

take time out in the lake or hiking through the beautiful forests that are a part of our home. 

However, that natural atmosphere will change if we do not take the steps necessary to protect 

that environment.  The country has seen droughts, fires, and hurricanes that only worsen with 

each passing season. Here, winters change from year to year that prompt people to discuss, 

sometimes at great length, how unusual this particular winter is. Winters in Minnesota are 

warming at 13 times the rate of our summers.  If we don’t act, the winters we pride ourselves on 

will be a thing of the past.  We can no longer ignore the idea that climate change is a problem 

because that problem is already manifesting itself. Creating a 100% clean energy economy that 

meets bold but achievable benchmarks is one of the most critical tactics we have to combat 

carbon emissions.  

 

Transitioning to 100% gives Minnesota a unique opportunity.  Not only can it take the bold steps 

that we need to take to protect Minnesota’s natural wonder, but it would expand the economy 

and create jobs in an economically important sector.  61,800 Minnesotans already work in clean 

energy.  The clean energy economy is growing 2.5 times faster than the rest of the Minnesota 



economy. Better still, these jobs are not only in the Metro but in every county in Minnesota! By 

formally pushing for a transition to 100% clean energy, Minnesota could continue to invest and 

grow a booming sector of jobs so that those left behind by antiquated energy sectors will have a 

place in the clean energy economy.  

 

Many other states have already created clean energy standards, and 15 states have set goals 

for 100% renewable energy.  The only state in our region to make that leap is Wisconsin, and by 

executive order.  Minnesota could set the standard for the rest of the region and be the leader 

we think off ourselves as being.  We could use Minnesota’s entrepreneurial spirit to create a 

new vibrant economy that emphasizes wind and solar energy.  We can use the vast creativity 

and community here to create an equitable clean energy economy that meets the needs of all 

Minnesotans. In accomplishing this, we can lead our neighbors in  the right way to achieve 

100% clean energy and set the tone for future legislation in states who have yet to create a 

clean energy standard.  

 

A 100% just transition to a clean energy economy is essential for our climate’s health and 

well-being and for Minnesota to lead our region in energy innovation.  We need  to create a 

robust clean energy economy. This bill is in line with the Governor’s own priorities and follows 

the timeline of major energy producers like Xcel energy.  Now is the time to begin this transition. 

The health of our state depends on it.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

J. Noelle Cirisan, Policy Action Team Organizer 

Grant Stevensen,  Policy Action Team Organizer 

 

 


